
Principal’s Message 

Seven Oaks School Division 
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NOV. 8 PICTURE RETAKES 

A.M. ONLY 

NOV. 11 REMEMBRANCE 

DAY NO SCHOOL 

NOV. 15 HOT LUNCH 

NOV. 19 & 

21 

EVENING           

STUDENT/

PARENT/TEACHER          

CONFERENCES 

Nov. 19 Gr. 6 Novice Band 

1st performance 

night 7p.m. 

H.C.Avery Gym 

NOV. 22 NO SCHOOL 

STUDENT/

PARENT/TEACHER          

CONFERENCES 

DEC. 11 & 12 11TH ENGLISH 

CONCERT 12TH 

UKRAINIAN        

CONCERT 

DEC. 13 HOT LUNCH 

DEC. 20 LAST DAY 

JAN. 6 FIRST DAY 

JAN 7 UKRAINIAN   

CHRISTMAS 

JAN 24 WHOLE SCHOOL 

PEROGY LUNCH 

FEB. 3 P.D. DAY                       

NO SCHOOL 

FEB. 17 LOUIS RIEL DAY             

NO SCHOOL 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

Principal: R. Valcourt                                                                                          

25 Morrison St. Winnipeg, Mb. R2V 3B3                                                            

Phone: 204-338-7804      Fax:  204-339-0540 

R. F. Morison School web page:  http://www.7oaks.org/school/rfmorrison/Pages/default.aspx 

November is here and with it the start of colder weather. Students are reminded to dress appropriately 

for the weather. This includes warm winter jackets, hats and mittens, and ski pants once the snow flies. 

Outdoor recess is an active and enjoyable time, but not much fun if you’re feeling cold!  

October was another busy month, culminating with the annual Halloween Gym experience planned 

and carried out by Ms Tarasiuk, Ms Colwell and our capable and enthusiastic helpers from Mr. 

Ilyniak’s Grade 5/6 class. 

Other October highlights:  

 We are so proud of all of our students in grades 3 – 5 who participated in the divisional cross-

country run at Little Mountain Park. Great sportsmanship and dedication! 

 Grade 6 runners took part in the middle years cross country run at Bird’s Hill Park.  

 Our street patrols participated in a training session with Constable Andrea Cain from the   

Winnipeg Police Service, and had a great time at the patrol outing to the Corn Maze. 

 PAC sponsored a family movie night, with over 130 people attending! 

 After-school Heritage Language classes started for several of our students. 

 Staff attended a variety of interesting professional development sessions and workshops during 

the annual provincial in-service day (SAGE) on October 25th. 

 Grade 1 students in rooms 8 and 12 continue to work hard on their skating skills every    

Thursday afternoon. Thanks to all the parents who volunteer to come out and help to tie skates 

and cheer our skaters on! 

 Mr. Tarasiuk’s Grade 4/5 class started weekly swimming lessons this month. 

 

Reminder re: Illness: Please inform your child’s teacher or the office if your child or family member has 

a communicable illness such as chicken pox, fifth disease, etc. This information is vital to the well-

being of other students and staff with health care concerns.  

Please continue to drop in or call the school with any questions or concerns. We welcome your comments, 

interest and support!  

Our October assembly was run by Mr. Kammerlock’s 

class. This assembly kicked off our Peak of the Market 

fundraiser, with all proceeds going to build a new class-

room for Kamwokya Primary School in Kampala, 

Uganda. Special guests included Kish Mohda of the 

Mondetta Foundation and African drummer and dancer 

Coffie Mann. Congratulations to Mr. Kammerlock and 

the students of Room 4 for an informative, entertaining 

and moving assembly.  

Last day to submit Peak of the Market orders is Monday, Nov. 4th. Thank you for your support! 



them and ensure they are returned on 
time as we do not order extra for late 
orders. 
 
We would also like to remind parents to 
hand in their volunteer sheets so that 
we can contact you if you are available 
to help out.  For those that may not 
have filled one out, there are many op-
portunities to volunteer throughout the 
year and if circumstances change and 
you become available please let us 
know. We would love to have you.  As 
much as it hurts for me to write this, if 
for some reason we do not have 
enough volunteers we will unfortunate-
ly have to cancel programs like hot 
food lunches and barefoot gym.  These 
programs need volunteers to succeed 
and it will be our children who miss out! 
 
The next PAC meeting is scheduled for 
6:30 on Tuesday, November 5, 2013 at 
R.F. Morrison School, staff lounge.  We 
encourage all parents/grandparents/
caregivers to join us. 
 
Future PAC meetings: 
December 3, 2013 

***No meeting in January*** 
February 4, 2014 

March 4, 2014 
April 8, 2014 
May 6, 2014 
June 3, 2014 

 The Parent Advisory Council 

would like to thank the following 
parents for coming out and help-
ing for hot food lunch in October: 
Barb Thiessen, Sharon Salemi, 
Noelle Yackel, Mariette Ataman-
chuk, and Nicole Halpin. We 
would also like to extend our 
thanks to Mr. Ilyniak’s class for 
helping in distributing the lunch-
es and handing them out to the 
children in their classrooms.  
Thank you, we could not have 
done it without you! 
 
 

For those who were able to at-
tend our Movie Night we hope 
you enjoyed the show and 
snacks!  It was nice to be able to 
give back to our students and 
we hope to continue doing so as 
a way of thanking you for sup-
porting us through the year in 
various fundraising ways.  Keep 
up the good work!  Congratula-
tion to Tanya Read, the draw 
winner who got to take home the 
Croods movie.   
 
November 15, 2013 is our next 
Hot Food Lunch.  We will be 
sending home order envelopes 
with the students for Subway.  
Please keep your eye out for 

R. F. Morrison School 

P.A.C.  

News 

Co-Chair: 

D. Miller 

L. Radlinsky 

October Assembly 



       Seven Oaks School Division 

R. F. MORRISON 

SCHOOL 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

                 
 

 

 

 

 1                      day 6 
Gr. 6 Oak            

Hammock marsh 

2 

3 4                  day 2 

Rm. 8 & 12 

Skating 

Pre-School        
Program 9:30-11:30 

5                   day 3 

P.A.C. meeting 
6:30                          
everyone welcome 
 
 

6                day 4 

Rm 5 Swimming 

10:45—11:30 

Pre-School Gym          
(3-6) 6pm-7:30 

7              day 5 

Pre-School        
Program          
9:30-11:30 

 

8                  day 6 

 
Picture Re-takes a.m. only 

9 

10 11                    
REMEMBRANCE 

DAY 

 

NO SCHOOL 

12               day 1 

GR. 6 AVIATION               

MUSEUM 9-12 

 

Heritage Language  

13           day 2 

Rm 5 Swimming 

10:45—11:30 

 

Heritage Language  

Pre-School Gym          
(3-6) 6pm-7:30 

14        day 3 

10am Assembly 

Heritage Language 

 

Pre-School        
Program                
9:30-11:30 

  

15               day 4 

 

HOT LUNCH 

16 

17 18                 day 5 

Rm. 8 & 12 

Skating 

Pre-School        
Program 9:30-11:30 

19                day 6 

Parent/Teacher/

Student conferences 

Evening 
(pickup of PAC fundraising orders) 
(pickup of Farm to School orders)  

 

Heritage Language 
 
 

20                day 1 

Rm 5 Swimming 

10:45—11:30 

 

 

Heritage Language  

 

Pre-School Gym          
(3-6) 6pm-7:30 

21                day 2 

Pre-School        
Program            
9:30-11:30 
Heritage Language  

Parent/Teacher/Student              

conferences 

Evening 
(pickup of PAC fundraising 
orders) 
(pickup of Farm to School 

22                  day 3 
PARENT/TEACHER/

STUDENT             

CONFERENCES 

 

NO SCHOOL 

(pickup of PAC fundraising 
orders) 
(pickup of Farm to School orders)  

 

23 

24 25               day 4 

Rm. 8 & 12 

Skating 

Pre-School        
Program 9:30-11:30 

26                day 5 

Rm 11  - 9-2                

Children’s Museum 

Heritage Language  

27          day 6 

Rm 5 Swimming 

10:45—11:30 

Heritage Language 

Pre-School Gym          
(3-6) 6pm-7:30 

28                day 1 

Pre-School        
Program            
9:30-11:30 
Heritage Language  

 

29                day 2 30 

NOVEMBER 2013 

YOU MAY VIEW OUR FULL OCTOBER NEWSLETTER ON OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE: 

http://www.7oaks.org/school/rfmorrison/Pages/default.aspx                                                                                                            

  Hearing                           Screening                          Week 

  Vision                         Screening                          Week 



Multiple Intelligences 
 

An important part of learning in Room 10 are the 

Multiple Intelligences.  We have learned that 

there are 9 different ways that people learn and 

show their learning.  We make sure we have a 

chance to learn and share our learning in all 9 

ways.  These pictures show collages that we made 

Visual/Spatial 

(Picture Smart) 

Musical/Rhythmic 

(Music Smart) 

Verbal/Linguistic 

(Word Smart) 



Bodily/Kinesthetic 

(Body Smart) 

Naturalistic 

(Nature Smart) 

Intrapersonal 

(Myself Smart) 

Existential 

(Wondering Smart) 

Logical/Mathematical 

(Number Smart) 

Interpersonal 

(People Smart) 
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Active Healthy Kids Canada: Are we driving our children to unhealthy    

habits? 

Active transportation – walking, biking, in-line skating and skateboarding to get to and from places such as 

school, parks and shops – has long been known to be an important source of physical activity for children and 

youth. If children walked for all trips of less than one kilometre rather than being driven, they would take an 

average of 2,238 additional steps per day!  This translates to approximately 15-20 minutes of walking and thus 

has the potential to make a substantial contribution to the 60 minutes of daily physical activity children need 

for overall health. Imagine the potential impact this small change could have on increasing overall physical ac-

tivity levels in Canadian children!  Students who use active transportation to get to and from school can accu-

mulate up to 45 more minutes daily of moderate- to-vigorous-intensity physical activity compared to students 

who get to school via car, train or bus. 

 

 

Steps we can take: Recommendations for increasing active transportation 
 

Parents should:  Encourage and support their children to actively travel to and from school as well as to other 

destinations (friends’ houses, parks, etc.).  Share responsibility with other parents for supervision of younger 

children as they travel to and from school and activities (e.g., take turns leading a walking school bus).  Park the 

car a short distance from school and/or other destinations and walk from there when it is not possible for their 

kids to walk the whole way. 

 

Source: Healthy Active Kids Canada 2013 Report Card 

 

Submitted by: 

Greg Wazney 

Physical and Health Education Divisional contact 



November, 2013 

 



Page 9 Newsletter Title 






